New Years Eve 1985

Dear Wendy and Bob,

What a delightful surprise to find a package from you in
our mail box a couple of days before Christmas. Thank youl
Thank you for those beautiful warm socks. Since they readh
clear up to my knees 1 can wear them over my long Johns and
look fashionable and keep warm when I go shopping.

Wouldn't you know. The first winter in Idsho has had
record lows, It started snowing the middle of November (early)
and since then we have had 4 to 8 inches covering the ground
as well as a 2 inch sheet of ice covering most parking lots and
side streets and sidewalks. The main thoroughfares are used
enough so that the traffic melts the ice on them about half
of the time but there is always ice on the sidestreets, We
use "ice-walkers™ when we take walks around the neighborhoods
and wear or vibram soled snowboots to town. Everyone dresses
practically here except for a few natives? who walk around
hatless even when the wind-chill is down to 5 above. Jack
is getting used to driving on the icy roads and we're now
used to bundling up everytime we go out to get the mail or to
empty the garbage. Normally this area gets a good proportion
of sunny days in the wintertime but not this winter (they krnew
we were coming and so threw the new records at us to see if
we'd give up and go back to where we came from). Like most

of the Western states ¥daho has been sitting under a thick



cloud cover for weeks., An un.sual weather pattern they saye.

We took our snowshoes out in the country last month and
practiced walking in soft snow of aoout a foot in depth. We
enjoyed the experience and fourd it wasn't difficult to manage
the snowshoes., Last Sunday we had a chance to try out cross-
country skiing at a State Park about 30 miles south of here.
A local sports shq3lent skis and poles and boots to beginners
free of charge for 30 minutes, Jack had never been on skis
vefore and it hadbeen 40 years since I had skied as a teenager.
(What a difference in equipment these days. I remember wooden
skis and heavy leather boots). I managed to mseke it around the
short loop without a f all and Jack only fell down twice. Every-
one was helpful and there were other beginners our age so we
didn't feel too oub ~of-place. We plan to keer owr eyes open
this summer for some used ski outfits at the 1986 garage sales.
We need some kind of winter act ivity which will encourage us
to get out Into the country for some aerobic exercise., There
will be a couple more Sundays this winter when we will be able
to use the equipment free of charge. After that we hope we
will have had enough practice to make it practical to rent
some €ggpipment for a day of practice.

We bought a $2,00 ,ermit to cut a tree in the National

Forest a couple of weeks ago and so, for the first time in
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